
 For Immediate Release:  
February 4, 2021  
Contact: Jori Liu 

Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority 
jhayter@ctrma.org 

(512) 996-9778 (office) 
(512) 751-6733 (mobile) 

 
Mobility Authority Announces Early  

Completion of the 290/130 Flyovers Project 
Opening This Weekend: Flyover bridge linking  
eastbound 290 Toll to southbound SH 130 Toll 

 
(Austin, Texas)—The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority (Mobility Authority) will open the third 
and final flyover bridge at the 290 Toll/SH 130 intersection the weekend of Feb. 6*, roughly four months 
ahead of schedule. Serving drivers traveling eastbound 290 Toll to southbound SH 130, this flyover 
marks completion of the 290/130 Flyovers Project. 
 
“It’s a great start to the new year,” said Bobby Jenkins, Chairman of the Mobility Authority Board of 
Directors. “Our mission is to implement mobility solutions that enhance quality of life and economic 
vitality; and with the impacts of COVID-19, this mission has never been more important. The Mobility 
Authority is proud to deliver these critically-needed connections for the region.” 
 
The new flyovers provide drivers safe, efficient, free-flowing direct connections between the two 
roadways, while also freeing up capacity at the frontage road intersection to benefit drivers who prefer 
the non-tolled option. It is estimated that the traveling public will save $5 million a year in time as well 
as fuel and vehicle costs. In addition, the project will improve connectivity for east Travis and Williamson 
county residents and help attract economic development opportunities to the region. 
 
The Mobility Authority began construction of the 290/130 Flyovers Project in November 2018, in 
partnership with the Texas Department of Transportation.  The contractor, Webber, LLC, was 
incentivized to complete the project on an accelerated timeline, accounting for the early openings of the 
first two flyovers. Now the third flyover, a non-tolled connection linking eastbound 290 Toll and 
southbound SH 130, will also open ahead of schedule this weekend. A flyover already exists to link 
eastbound 290 Toll to northbound SH 130 and will remain non-tolled. 
 
The two flyovers connecting SH 130 drivers to westbound 290 Toll are tolled. The Mobility Authority 
accepts any of the following electronic tags: TxTag, TollTag, EZ-Tag, K-TAG, Pikepass, or BancPass. Tag 
holders save money on toll roads throughout Texas. Drivers with an active electronic tag save 33 percent 
over drivers billed through the Pay By Mail program. For more information on toll rates, how customers 
can pay their toll bill, and how to save money with an electronic tag, visit our website. 
 
For additional project information, please visit 290Flyovers.com. 
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https://www.mobilityauthority.com/traveler-info/open-roads/290-Toll
http://www.290flyovers.com/


 
 
About the Mobility Authority 
The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority is a local, independent government agency created in 
2002 to improve the regional transportation system in Travis and Williamson Counties. The Mobility 
Authority implements innovative and sustainable transportation options to enhance quality of life and 
economic vitality in Central Texas. The Mobility Authority operates 183A Toll, 290 Toll, the 71 Toll Lane, 
the MoPac Express Lane, the 45SW Toll Road, and the 183 Toll Road. For more information about the 
Mobility Authority, visit www.MobilityAuthority.com. 
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